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SUBJECT/TITLE
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SPONSOR
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MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
Fiscal Office

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties

Modifies Existing
X
Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS  

HB 406 amends KRS15.530 to define new terms in the bill.  The bill amend KRS 15.560 to require full-time law enforcement telecommunicators to successfully complete a non-Criminal Justice Information System (CJIS) telecommunications academy as a condition of employment, unless they are already hold the position and possess a current certificate.  HB 406 creates a new section of KRS Chapter 15 to require any CJIS telecommunicator to successfully complete the CJIS-full access course as a condition of employment, unless the Commissioner of the Department of Criminal Justice waives training for those who already have certification.  This bill sets time limits for training to be completed, and grants the Commissioner of the Department of State Police the power to grant extensions for the CJIS in-service training requirements.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 406 on local government is indeterminable, but may be moderate.  HB 406 would require 120 hours of training for new public and full-time "non-CJIS telecommunicators", and 160 hours of training for new full-time "CJIS-full access" telecommunicators.

The Criminal Justice Information System provides access to nationwide police information.  Currently the law requires non-CJIS telecommunicators to have 40 hours of training, and CJIS telecommunicators to have 80 hours of training.  HB 406 would require an additional 120 hours and 80 hours respectively for new full-time employees.  The 40 hour basic training course would be expanded to teach such additional skills as CPR, communication in Spanish, emergency medical dispatch, family violence, and handling critical instances.  

There is no charge to local governments for the training, and meals and housing are also provided without charge.  Local governments would be responsible for the trainees' salary and possibly the salary of replacement staff during the additional 40 or 80 hours of training.  The training academy currently trains 300 new employees a year.  It is not know how many of these are hired by local government and how many are state government employees.  The salaries of these new employees may be as low as minimum wage, but in urban areas can be more competitive.  
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